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It was mostly quiet in Ontario since convention.  
 
Brother John and I attended a Labor Day BBQ in Petawawa 
 
Brother John and I Attended a meeting with Local 619 executives looking at ways to help mend 
the local. 
 
Sister June and I attended a celebratory BBQ with private sector GDI local 639. The local 
secured a great collective for their members, including increases in vacation and personal 
leave, signing and retention bonuses. 
 
I attended a political dinner in Kingston organized by Kingston area PSAC locals in support of 
bargaining. The event was attended by numerous leaders including PSAC national president 
Robyn Benson, UNDE EVP June Winger, PSAC Ontario REVP Sharon DeSousa also several 
bargaining team negotiators and team members, ext...  
 
Attended several AGM's with Sister June. 
 
Participated as SV team member at two TB bargaining sessions 
 
Thank you 
 
Serge Desbiens  
VP Ontario 


